
A  meeting of the Rhode Island Turnpike and Bridge Authority was held on Thursday  September 
26, 2013, 8:30 A.M., at the Authority’s Multipurpose Room, 1 East Shore Road in Jamestown, 
RI. 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:39 A.M. by Chairman David A. Darlington. 
 
Members Present: 
David A. Darlington, Chairman 
Darrell Waldron 
Michael P. Lewis, Director DOT 
Members Absent: 
Stephen C. Waluk, Vice Chairman 
Deborah M. Brayton 
Invited Guests: 
Buddy Croft, Executive Director 
Nancy E. Parrillo, CFO 
James Swanberg, Director of Operations, Safety & Security 
Eric Offenberg, Director of Engineering 
Kathi O’Connor, Electronic Toll Collection Manager 
James Romano, Director of Maintenance 
Michael Bonsignore, Chief Technology Officer 
JoAnn Head, Executive Assistant 
William O’Gara, Legal Counsel  
 
Item No. 2 
Public Comments 
Mr. John Vit commented on the condition of the bike path abutting the Sakonnet River Bridge.   
Mr. John Flanders commented on the security on the Sakonnet River Bridge. 
Ms. Nancy Howard questioned the volume of traffic on the Sakonnet River Bridge. 
 
Item No. 3 
Motion by Stephen C. Waluk, seconded by Deborah M. Brayton, passed unanimously to 
approve the minutes of the August 14, 2013 meeting. 

 


